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Minutes 

Meeting: Forrest P&C meeting, Term 2
Date/Time: Thursday 31st May, 6pm 
Location: Forrest Primary School Library
Attendance:  Glen Tindall, Hayley Singh, Kathy Wijnberg, Larissa Argento, Laurel Rodrigues, Maria Ortuana Romeno, Rebecca Underwood, Ulrike Putz, Nathan Chau, Ali Sewter, Aasif Shariff, Jenny Shaviv, Marina 
Apologies: Lucy Clynes, Tui Davidson

1. Welcome and introductions

2. Minutes motioned from last meeting by Glen and seconded by Uli

3. Correspondence – 
Laurel has provided Glen with information regarding the repair of the junior school hall.
Glen and Lucy will be meeting with the education minister to discuss infrastructure and the FOOSHC license process. 


4. Candidates formally nominated and elected into vacant positions (as below)
Glen Tindale – President
Tracy Thomas – Vice President - Community Liaison
Aasif Shariff – IT officer (and later in meeting new Communications Officer)
Kelly McNamara – Grants Officer


5. Principals report (given in person by Laurel)
New parent portal which the directorate launched is now live for Forrest Primary School, emails with sign up links have been sent out to families. The portal is the new platform to share student information, communicate with your child’s/ren’s teacher, booking parent teacher interviews, making payments to the school and will also be the new way to access the school newsletter (full rollout of the platform over the next 6 months). Any issues with the portal or access are to be directed to AJ or Bob in the school office. Current practice of the newsletter being emailed out will continue for some time. It was not known if the portal will have a calendar (currently on the school website), Laurel will look into this, also she will advise of any information sessions for families on how to use the new portal.

Currently there are 521 enrollments at Forrest PS. There is movement of approximately 1-2 per week either way. 

Teacher shortage worldwide, not just isolated to Canberra or Australia. Sometimes up to 170 unfilled vacancies just within the ACT directorate. Forrest is very fortunate to have a good pool of casual staff available, causing minimal impact and disruptions to students, however there are times when classes will need to the split for example, which is unavoidable. An email from the directorate was sent out to all families earlier this month explaining this. A reminder for families to be vigilant and keep children home if they are unwell to prevent the spread of illness to other children and teaching staff. The school is losing the small groups teacher, so the shortfall will be covered by the executive teachers until a replacement is recruited.

Applications for the permanent principal position closed yesterday (29th May). The directorate is hoping for a result to be announced by the end of the term. 

Laurel has been working with Ali in preparation for next weeks presentation by Dr Justin Coulson. The two are also working on activities for next months ‘play week’ and ‘international day of play (June 11th). 
 

6. Discussion items
a) FOOSHC update
So far 50 tickets have been sold for next Tuesdays presentation by Dr Justin Coulson on digital safety. The presentation has been advertised at nearby schools, on the school and P&C Facebook pages, on the parent rep/class pages. 

FOOSHC and the school are working together to organize activities and extended playtime for ‘international day of play’ in June. FOOSHC staff will be running activities in the morning at the school and then will be presenting at the Cotter that afternoon on the topic of play. 

Huge staffing shortage continues. For example, 6 staff called in sick yesterday, and the previous day there were 11. Ali is now having to work on the floor daily to cover shortages. Maria has been working with Ali to advertise for staff which continues across 3 different platforms. FOOSHC will be losing a further 4 staff towards the end of the year due to them becoming formally qualified teachers. 

Ali said rising costs were also becoming a factor. Rising costs of food in particular at FOOSHC as the service provides a high quality hot meal to the children as well as a fruit platter for afternoon tea. 

Ali and the FOOSHC team have been working hard to reapply for the ‘excellence rating’ again. Need to reapply every 3 years and it is a very lengthy task. Currently FOOSHC is the only center to have the ‘excellence’ rating in Canberra, and one of only 3 Australia wide. 
 

b) Canteen 
Currently Dipendra is trying to navigate through a handful of children claiming they haven’t been provided with any lunch. Laurel has asked that Dipendra make a list of those children and communicate it to her and the school so that they can investigate it further and contact these families (assess the family situation). The school can and has previously provided lunch kits/sandwiches to children who don’t have lunch. 

Kelly has offered to look into grants that are available to provide funding for families in need. And Aasif suggested some re-education for families regarding the ordering platform (Spriggy) and that a reminder be sent out that cash sales still exist at the canteen.

Uniforms
Marina discussed the online ordering system and reported that the workload has reduced directly as the result of the online ordering system, reducing paperwork.   
Marina also reported that the issue of Chilada (a direct competitor to the uniform shop) selling Forrest uniforms (as well as other Canberra primary school uniforms) continues. Although discussed previously, there has currently been no action taken to escalate this further. Marina suggested the P&C need to initiate this, but there were questions raised about who owns the logo and whose responsibility it is to take action and if it is action that the directorate or ACT P&C council need pursue. The uniform shop has previously placed an order through Chilada which may have been how the store obtained the school logo, but there was no consent given for them to use the logo for anything else apart from on that order, although the logo is easily accessible through the internet. Many families are choosing to order their uniforms though Chilada, potentially due to convenience, location and longer/more convenient opening hours, this in turn reduced revenue to the uniform shop, P&C and impacted funding to the school. The discussed plan was that there is a need to educate families (likely through a piece in the newsletter) about the directorate’s  policy about ethically sourced uniforms (uniform shop stock comes from factories that are  inspected annually, whereas we don’t know the origins of the factories Chilada source their products); that the uniforms need to be sunsmart (LW Reid shirts are sunsmart); the uniform shop is more cost effective and with a larger range; and that all proceeds go directly back to the P&C which is a not-for-profit business which provides direct funding to the school for our children. 

Marina also suggested reviewing opening hours, opening one morning 8-9.30am at the beginning of each term and reminding families about the secondhand uniform shop. The uniform shop will continue to open for kindergarten orientation and will look into opening on the days the coffee cart is at assembly. Marina, Uli and Aasif will liaise with each other regarding promoting this. It was also suggested that ‘combo’ and ‘starter kit’ discounts are introduced, this will be looked into further by the uniform committee. 

It was also noted that whilst most children wear school uniforms, there is a handful of children who don’t, and this will be followed up by the school. 

 
c) Authorisation was granted for Glen and Tui (along with Carl from FOOSHC) to co sign for the bank accounts. 
Ali manages the preschool bank account. She was going to liaise with Larissa and Kathy after the meeting about gaining the details of the account so they could deposit funds from fundraising directly into the account. 


d) Grants
Kelly provided a very detailed overview and update on where she is up to in regards to grants, including all a grant for an all-access playground upgrade, Cancer Council grants for shade sails, and micro-forest grants for shading. Laurel suggested she put Kelly in contact with someone at the directorate, and Laurel and Kelly were planning on setting up a time to discuss grants and improvements further, and Maria offered to assist given her background in architecture. A contact list is being set up by Glen and he will circulate this to all committee members. Kelly will send further details out utilising this. 


e) Fundraising
Tracy has just launched the ‘sock’ fundraiser, with a $2 profit from each sock purchased being raised, this will run from June to July 5th. It has already launched on the ‘parent rep’ WhatsApp pages and will go into the next newsletter. It has been confirmed that there will be a ‘Crazy Sock Day’ in term 3 to coincide with the event, date TBC. 

Future fundraising events include a family portrait fundraiser (Tracy will need to speak to the school about access to the hall in case of wet weather); a disco in term 3 (Tracy is going to discuss with Fraser Primary School how they ran their disco), the P&C is going to organize the ‘Colour run’ scheduled for term 4, Shivoo food platters, and potentially a BYO picnic and market stalls in term 4. 

Priority areas for raised funds have been discussed with Laurel and she provided a list to Glen. These included a purpose-built bike shed, maths kits, reader books, portable speaker, flexible furniture for the year 6 building and a shade sail for the ‘red and yellow’ playground. The committee was in favour of the funds going towards the bike shed, however it was decided that a survey would be put out to the wider community to vote (Aasif volunteered to formulate the survey and provide the link to survey families). 


f) Communication 
Platforms of communication include the newly launched parent portal, direct emails from the school, SeeSaw, newsletter, the WhatsApp groups and utilization of the community interaction and presence at the coffee carts. 

It was agreed that we should continue to disseminate information through all available channels, as some parents only access some channels. 

P&C recently received the resignation of the communication officer Vanessa, Aasif kindly volunteered to fill the role, the committee was agreeable to this. A handover from Vanessa to Aasif is to be organized. 

Laurel also advised that the directorate is slowly introducing electronic sign boards outside each ACT public school, Forrest is on the waitlist to receive one. 



g) Justin Coulson presentation
Scheduled for Tuesday 4th June in the senior hall. Ali and Laurel have been working together on this, with invitation and advertising being extended to neighboring schools. Tickets are $10 through Humantix (it was suggested a nominal amount be applied to tickets to encourage people to attend the event) and the event is strictly for adults, due to the content Justin will be discussing. So far 50 tickets have been sold. ICT officer Andrew will be setting up the technical side of things for the event, Sonya will turn off the heater (for noise reasons) at 6.45pm and Laurel and Ali will attend to a sound check in preparation for the event.  


7. Standing items 
a) Action list reviewed and updated (see attached)
b) Principal/school leadership group report – verbal report provided by Laurel, with thanks.
c) Parent rep report – grade level groups all set up and being utilized well, including posts to locate lost property, notifying about upcoming events, etc. 
d) Deakin preschool liaison report (from KW and LA preschool parent reps) – Deakin preschool combined classes held a very successful Easter Egg hunt that was attended by approximately two-thirds of the preschool community. There are also plans for a cookbook fundraiser with local/school family businesses encouraged to sponsor and advertise in the book. A written report was also provided
e) Board report – presented by Glen in Lucy’s absence. Recruitment for school principal now closed, results expected by the end of the term. The board has been supportive of the fundraising activities that have been suggested. Board, school and P&C are trying to be more aligned with their future plans. 
f) P&C council report – no rep, however Marina who is on the ACT P&C council was present and was able to provide an update with thanks. Marina also suggested she is happy to write up a report for future P&C meetings from the P&C council. Marina said the morning tea that the council hosted recently was well attended, with schools being able to directly discuss what was working well for them. Marina also advised that the ACT P&C council is presenting Christina Keeble who will be speaking on ‘Supporting Neurodivergent Children’ on Tuesday 11th June. Tickets can be purchased for $20. 

There will also be a ‘play forum’ webinar, targeted to the early learning community on the 13th June, with 4 guest speakers including our very own director of FOOSHC, Ali. 



8. Any other business
Acknowledgement and thanks to Daniel Carrington (grade 4 parent) who obtained a Floriade grant for 2000 tulip bulbs and planted them with his partner and children recently. 

9. Conclude


ACTION LOG
	
	ACTION
	RESPONSIBILITY 
	STATUS

	Actions from Meeting 12th December and foreseeable 2024

	
	Updated calendar on school website of annual events for remainder of 2024 
	GT
	

	
	Up and go trial planned with report from Uli due at term 3 P&C meeting
	UP
	

	
	Review ‘red food days’ (Laurel, Dipendra and Glen will liaise together as it depends on the food being served at Big Action week)
	GT
	

	
	Communicate to Dipendra about keeping a log to pass onto school regarding which children are asking for lunches
	UP
	

	
	Advertise school uniform shop and the advantages of purchasing through them
	UP & AS
	

	
	Review introduction of discount uniform ‘starter kits’ and ‘combo kits’ (Uli to liaise with Marina)
	UL
	

	
	Uniform shop to open on assembly mornings when coffee cart at school and advertise in advance (liaise with Marina)
	UL & AS
	

	
	Committee contact list 
	GT
	

	
	Communication officer role handover
	AS
	

	
	Fundraising survey
	AS
	

	
	Reminder of cash sales at the canteen/info on using Spriggy to order food
	AS
	

	
	Available grants for food assistance for families in need (or to support the canteen)
	KMac
	

	
	Advertise the opening of the uniform shop early one morning of each term (need to advertise at the end of the term in preparation for the following term) (liaise with Marina)
	AS & UP
	

	
	Glen to be authorised for bank account 
	GT & AS
	

	
	Advise Marina of the next P&C meeting date so that she can write up any report from the ACT P&C council
	RU
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